State Capitol Room 427
Juneau AK, 99801
[senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov]

Phone: 907-465-4843

Dear Senator Giessel,

Thank you for sponsoring SB 127. We at <u>Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC</u> have utilized privatized DMV Agents for our titling and registration needs since the DMV Business Partner Program began. These agencies are efficient, professional, and offer tremendous costumer service to meet our needs. These privatized businesses reduce the workload of the Division of Motor Vehicles, reduce the size of government, and offer Alaskans extended business hours and more locations for DMV services.

SB 127 encourages small business to expand their services, locations, and business hours by paying for a fractional percentage of their business costs. Privatized DMV Agents act on behalf of the State, but receive no compensation from the State for their services. Specifically, the fractional percentage proposed will help offset credit card fees. When customers pay with a credit card, the State of Alaska receives 100% of their funds for services they did not provide while the small business actually providing the service bares the financial burden.

This legislation is long overdue and our company, <u>Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC</u>, fully supports SB 127.

Sincerely,
MMMorku

W.E. (Bill) Northrup

Operations / Admin Manager

Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC

Dba: Eagle Cab & Yellow Cab

Fairbanks, Alaska T / (907) 456-8536 F / (866) 875-6406

logmgmt@mosquitonet.com

Cc: File

Governor Sean Parnell [sean.parnell@alaska.gov]